
Kiel Soccer Club Minutes 
August 15, 2011 

 
 
Jennifer Bink, Vice President, called the August KSC meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Members present:  Jennifer Bink, Vice President; Donna Kienbaum, Secretary; Mary-Beth Molitor, 
Registrar; Tim Bink, Matt Steffen, Eric and Dawn Muelhbauer, Chris Freund, and Tohyna Teske. 
 
Members absent:  Rodnie Pamperin, President, and Joe Molitor, Treasurer. 
Approval of June minutes:  motion by Chris Freund to approve; seconded by Matt Steffen. 
Approval of Agenda:  motion by Eric Muehlbauer to approve; seconded by Mary-Beth Molitor. 
 
President’s Report:  None 
 
Vice President’s Report: 
There are several player pictures that still have not been received, and Picture America is not responding 
to our requests/phone calls.  Several club members may have to be reimbursed. 
 
Pepsi has informed us of an increase in their product by $.51 per case for next year. 
 
Secretary’s Report: 
The Kiel HS Booster Club sent a request to place an ad in their soccer tournament booklet.  Motion 
made by Tim Bink to place a ¼ page ad, at a cost of $20, in the Kiel HS Booster Club’s tournament 
booklet; seconded by Chris Freund. 
 
Treasurer’s Report (reported by Mary-Beth Molitor): 
 
Current cash in checking: $20,152.67 
Current cash in savings:          434.01 
 Total cash  $20,586.68 
 
The KSC’s tax-exempt status has been reinstated by the IRS; however, we did lose the New York Life 
grant. 
 
Registrar’s Report: 
All fall Lakeshore League soccer teams have been filled; we had to turn away several U8 players because 
teams were already full.  The coach’s meeting will be held on Sunday, August 28.  The Howards Grove 
U14 girl’s traveling soccer team information has been submitted to East Central, and player passes 
should be received shortly. 
 
Old Business: 
The goal boxes on Field 1, Field 2, and Meyer Field have been repaired.  Tim Bink asked that no games 
be played on Meyer Field this fall.  A quote has been received from River Crest to reseed all fields. 
 
New Business: 
Tim mentioned that the water fountain has been turned off (it constantly runs) and the outside Pepsi 
machine will be removed this fall.  Tim asked for help moving the U8/U10 goals from Karls Terrace to the 
Kiel Soccer Complex.  
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Two maple trees were planted in the memory of Whitney Radder by the “Friends of Whitney Radder”.  
Tim will stake down the trees and put up fencing to protect them over the winter. 
 
Dawn Muehlbauer will be placing an order for soccer socks and shorts for the fall season. 
 
Jennifer Bink mentioned that we are looking at possibly moving the winter brat fry to St. Peter and Paul 
Church, as this would give the club a location on Fremont Street. 
 
The Kiel Custom Car Club has asked the Kiel Soccer Club to help with concessions for their annual car 
show on Sunday, August 22.  Donna is looking for volunteers to help fry burgers, serve, and check out 
customers.  The KSC will get 40% of the profit from the Kiel Custom Car Club event. 
 
Motion made by Tim Bink to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Matt Steffen.  The meeting adjourned at 
7:05 pm.  The next KSC meeting will be held on Monday, September 19. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
8-26-11 
Motion made by Donna to approve the repair of both the women’s toilet and water fountain at a cost of 
$203, as quoted by Meyer Plumbing; seconded by Joe. 
 


